29 March 2004

PRESS RELEASE

Re: Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead Planning Decision U-Turn
Planning Application at Berkyn Manor Farm

Application Number 02/81864, Carcarc Ltd. 

Following last week’s press release and enclosures, please find enclosed correspondence between our representatives and the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead (RBWM) over last week.  Unfortunately I cannot send you the handwritten notes taken by the Council at the meeting on 25 February 2004 referred to in the letters from RBWM for legal reasons.  

However, I can tell you that at the meeting on 25 March 2004, the Part II of the meeting which was held in private, the minutes were passed by a narrow majority 4-2 in favour.  The minutes were signed as a true and accurate record of the meeting held on 25 February 2004.  The private meeting lasted for only half an hour.  The Rayner family are disappointed with the result and are considering legal action and will take up the offer of the meeting with Diana Hills over the Easter week. 

It should be noted that on the night of 25 February 2004, 10 members of the Rayner Family, Mr Philip Waddy (our architects and planners), Mr Julian Sayers (our agent), Mr Richard Coates, Mr Bill Munday (Case Officer) and one Ward Councillor were present and we have all put on record that we understood we were given planning permission for one year.  We would not be going down this dangerous and expensive route unless we were 100% clear in our own minds what happened on the night of the 25 February 2004.  Furthermore, how can so many people be so wrong?

